www.historyeye.ie

The Widow Gamble Did she exist and if so who was she?

Footnotes:

- 1. "The Widow Gambol", Carrickbrennan Graveyard Local History Trail, from notes on local studies for Monkstown at the Lexicon Library, Dun Laoghaire, pages 76-7.
- 2. Peter Pearson, *Between the Mountains and the Sea. Dun Laoghaire-Rathdown County*, page 217. O'Brien Press, 2007.
- 3. Saunder's Newsletter, March 29, 1775.
- 4. http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/3cca1d0562226.
- 5. Saunder's Newsletter, July 19, 1775.
- 6. Registry of Deeds, Henrietta Street, Gamble (Moore) 307-38-202897.
- 7. Registry of Deeds, Gamble (Peters) 324-143-213366.
- 8. Registry of Deeds, Gamble (Kirwan) 291-38-189415.
- 9. Registry of Deeds, Fisher (Faulkner) 120-339-82794. Numerous other deeds involving Monkstown farmer, Thomas Fisher, from the mid 1700s make reference to this house in Monkstown popularly known as *The Wandering Jew.*
- 10.http://registers.nli.ie Kingstown RC parish records, 1814-15.
- 11. Church of Ireland parish records of Union of Monkstown, Co. Dublin. http://www.stbrigids300.com/uploads/6/1/1/7/6117774/union_of_monkstown.pdf
- 12. *Griffith's Valuation* for the parish of Monkstown, Dublin, Ardnagreina, Dunleary, 1849. http://www.askaboutireland.ie,
- 13. Registry of Deeds, Henrietta Street, Elizabeth Gammon (John Redmond). Dublin Co. 1864-15-232.

Sources

Ball, Francis Elrington, "Some Residents of Monkstown in the 18th century", *Journal of Royal Society of Antiquarians of Ireland*, Vol 9, No. 3 (Sept 30, 1899), (pp.233-43.)

Brady, Ann, "Blackrock", Dun Laoghaire Journal No. 3, 1993, Dun Laoghaire Borough Historical Society.

Cannon, Séamus & Cullen, Carole, *Monkstown a Victorian Village*, Blackrock Education Centre, 2014.

Lewis, Samuel, Lewis Topographical 1837.

Manners, Lady Victoria, *Matthew William Peters, R.A.: His Life and Works.* The Connoisseur, 1913. Murphy, Etain, *Glorious Extravaganza – A History of Monkstown Parish Church*, Wordwell Ltd, Bray 2003.

Pearson, Peter, *Between the Mountains and the Sea :Dun Laoghaire-Rathdown County,* The O'Brien Press. Dublin. 2007.

Poirez, Louise Blennerhassett, Eight Tales of Fairy Land.

Stokes, A.E., Where Monks Walked . The Story of Monkstown.

Memorial Inscriptions of Dún Laoghaire Rathdown, Co. Dublin, Ireland - Volume 3, The Irish Genealogist 4(3) 1970, p.201 - 212; 4 (4) 1971, p.349-362.

Papers relating to the Gamble family of Dublin City and Co. Offaly, 1890-1905, including an abstract of title to premises in Chapelizod, Co. Dublin, citing documents, 1694 - 1924. National Archives, Dublin, M. 5534: (1-18).

findmypast.ie Deputy Keeper of Ireland Index to Original Wills, Diocese of Dublin, 1272-1858. http://churchrecords.irishgenealogy.ie/churchrecords/details/3cca1d0562226. http://www.duchas.ie/en/cbes/4428224/4387083/4457323 http://paradiselostexhibition.com/take-the-tour/.

Representative Church Body, Monkstown Parish Registers combined register of baptisms, marriages and burials 1804-1831.

Church of Ireland parish records of Union of Monkstown, Co. Dublin. http://www.stbrigids300.com/uploads/6/1/1/7/6117774/union_of_monkstown.pdf

Saunder's Newsletter 1775.

The Irish Independent, 25 September 1981.

Griffith's Valuation.

Thom's Directory, 1850-1865.

Cancellation Books at the Valuation Office, Dublin.

Miscellaneous deeds at the Registry of Deeds, Dublin.

Additional Notes:

The Unthanks and Gambles seemed to have had a number of social and business links in Dublin. Both are Quaker names and it is possible that the families were once members of the Brethren of Friends who had become disassociated.